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PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 

COLNE AND DISTRICT COMMITTEE ON 6th JULY, 2017 
 

 

1. Planning Applications 
 
17/0149/FUL Full: Retain converted storage building for 
use as boarding kennels for up to 5 dogs including external 
alterations to windows and doors and use of field for 
exercise area at Lower Broach Farm, Skipton Old Road, 
Colne 
Approved 

 
 
Decision Notice issued 

   

2. Capital Programme 2017/18 
 
That £3,500 be allocated for street entertainment at this 
year’s Blues Festival. 

 
 
Noted 

   

3. Review of Council-Owned Car Parks within Colne 
 
(1) That 10 business permits be introduced on the 
Dockray Street Car Park at a charge of £100 per annum, 
and that this be reviewed in 12 months’ time. 
 
(2) That the outstanding position regarding the 
potential use of a number of bays on the Cross Skelton 
Street Car Park for taxis be noted. 
 
(3) That the Executive’s decision to retain all other car 
parks in Colne in their current form be noted. 

 
 
Noted 
 
 
 
Noted 
 
 
 
Noted 

   

4. Traffic Liaison Meeting 
 
That the County Council be requested to allocate funding 

 
 
Awaiting a response from the 
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for major repairs to both Skipton Old Road and Colne 
Lane, Colne and that this work be carried out as soon as 
possible. 

County Council. 

   

5. Items for Discussion 
 
(a)  Street Naming – Land at the top of Harrison Drive, 
Colne 
That the development at the top of Harrison Drive, Colne 
be named Campion Grove. 

 
 
 
 
Noted 

   

6. Problem Buildings 
 
That a report on the condition of the former Tower 
Ballroom and the Sugar Hut be submitted to the next 
meeting with a view to them being added to the problem 
sites list. 

 
 
Report to be submitted to the 
September meeting. 

   

7. Environmental Blight 
 
That a report be submitted to the next meeting outlining 
options available to the Council with a view to it taking on 
the responsibility for the maintenance of the land at the 
Skipton Road roundabout. 

 
 
Report to be submitted to the 
September meeting. 

   

8. Review of Lancashire Constabulary’s Front Counter 
Provision 
 
That a meeting be sought with the Police and Crime 
Commissioner Clive Grunshaw, relevant officers and 
Councillors to discuss the review of Lancashire 
Constabulary’s front counter provision in more detail. 

 
 
 
Following the Council 
meeting on 20th July a letter 
has been sent to the Police 
and Crime Commissioner 
requesting a meeting. 

 


